Wokingham Times,
Unit 5 Anvil Court
44 Denmark Street,
WOKINGHAM,
RG40 2BB
30 September, 2005.

Dear Sirs
Secondary Education: “Don’t put the cart before the horse”

In my role as a primary school governor, I have had the opportunity to discuss Wokingham Council’s secondary education consultation document: “A Future for Learning” with both John Goulborn, (the original architect of the vision) and David Hawthorn, (corporate head of education at WDC). Comments were made by them stating that: “I was not looking at the big picture”, that “this is the single biggest investment in education since Victorian times”, and that “Whatever we choose to do it has to last 40 to 50 years”.
I fear that it is the Council which is ignoring the big picture and is about to embark on plans to spend £100+ million of public money and undefined council assets without considering the immediate future let alone 40 to 50 years time. As part of the South East Plan, Berkshire is expected to build around 2,620 new houses each and every year for the next 20 years. In addition, WDC has had a recent housing/planning consultation “The Local Development Framework”. This document contains a number of draft proposals regarding the location of additional housing within Wokingham. This consultation closed on the 27/07/2005 and the outcome will be known within a few months.
If the Council continues with plans for a major review of secondary education, which includes the closure of one school and the building of a new school in the south of the region, without taking into account the quantity and location of new houses within Wokingham, it will be nothing short of mismanagement. The councillors collectively and individually must be held to account if this is allowed to continue and public funds are wasted and the education of local pupils jeopardised. As an analogy, this is similar to selecting a venue for a wedding reception before having any clue about the number of guests.
Given the level of public money involved and the current approach taken by WDC this really is a subject which should be making headlines in the local press.

Further details about the opposition campaign, including online petition can be found at http://www.emmbrookrelocation.co.uk

Yours faithfully

